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President Bob Davis called the meeting to order.  Board members attending: Bob Davis, Peggy Jones, Bob Teweles, Jose’ Antonio Contreras, Linda Bruno, Carol Calentine, Dave Elder, Don Hilbert and Gail Johnson.  
Minutes.  The minutes of the meeting of October 13, 2012 were approved with corrections. 

Treasurer’s Report.  Bob Teweles gave the treasurer’s report, a copy of which is attached hereto.  He said about 45 members have paid their dues. The County Fair team spent their $350 budget and made about $226 dollars on the raffle with a net after raffle expenses of $126 dollars plus donations of $29.67.  Bob D said that Helen had requested that the net proceeds from the raffle be given to the food bank.  There was a discussion about which food bank should receive the funds and after a discussion, there was a motion made, seconded and adopted that the funds be given to the Christian Cupboard.  Peggy said we need to have a presentation to the Christian Cupboard and a photo.  
Budget 2013.  Bob T presented the proposed 2013 budget.  There was a motion made to accept the 2013 budget.  Jose’ said that there was not enough money in the budget for printing.  There was a long discussion about the cost of printing a new brochure.  There was an amendment offered and seconded to increase printing by $250 to cover the cost of a new brochure.  Bob T said that there will be a deficit in the budget and he recommended that the deficit be covered by a transfer from Specified Reserves.  There was a discussion about memorial benches.  There being no further discussion, the motion as amended to approve the 2013 budget was adopted. 

George Ammermann Education Fund.   Bob D said that he had asked the members to consider the purpose and scope of a fund set up in memory of George Ammermann and to bring their ideas to the next meeting.  There was lengthy discussion about the purpose of the fund with suggestions that included funding programs in Title 1 schools, 
offering college scholarships, offering a multicounty conference for Master Gardeners, funding programs on horticultural practices for veterans, and funding training for Master Gardener Specialists.  Bob D asked that members give it more thought since it will require a large commitment from the group.   
Nominating Committee.   Gail said that there has been no progress on identifying a candidate for President Elect.  The nominating committee has a candidate for every office except President Elect with Bob D as Past President, Peggy as President, Jeff McKee as Vice President, Cindy Waechter as treasurer,  and Pat Schultz as Secretary.  Bob D said that in his opinion the Past President should not be a voting member of the board but rather should be an advisory member.  There was a long discussion about the size of the board and the role of the past president and president elect.  

Associate Status.  Nancy Cantergiani was granted Associate Status.  

TMGA Awards.  Linda asked for permission to submit the Raised Bed Seminar for the TMGA Education Award.  

Donation to Church.  Jose’ asked that the GCMG give a donation of $350 to the Presbyterian Church in recognition of the use of their building for the classes and the socials.
Finance Center Gardens.  Bob D asked the status of the Finance Center Gardens.  Carol said that the gardens have not been completed because it was too hot to plant the roses.  She said that Peggy had organized a workday to weed the gardens and that the roses and plumbago need to be planted and the labeling done.  She said that the County had not been able to increase the drip irrigation to three times per week.  
Guadalupe County Community Garden.   Linda asked that the board designate a special committee to manage the Guadalupe County Community Garden.  Bob D designated Linda the chair of the committee.  Linda asked for authority to buy a sign to go in front of the County Annex Building.  There was a discussion about the type of sign and the matter was tables pending further study.    
Reserve Parking for Speakers.  Don asked that the GCMG’s purchase two traffic cones to put in front of the building to reserve a parking space for speakers at the member meetings.  He said the speakers often have a lot of materials with them and need close access to the building.  The request was approved. 
Adjournment

As there was no further business, the meeting was adjourned.  
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